
 

 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES  

March 18, 2020 

Plympton Town House 

 

 

In Attendance:  

Meeting held remotely via telephone conference due to the COVID-19 emergency.  

Participants who participated in the telephone conference: Christine Joy, Chairman; 

John A. Traynor, Jr., Clerk; Elizabeth Dennehy, Town Administrator; and Briggette 

Martins, Administrative Assistant 

 

Meeting called to order by CJ at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Presentation & Discussions:  

 

CJ stated, “Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain 

Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 

15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather 

in one place, this meeting of the Plympton Board of Selectmen is being conducted 

via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be 

permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately 

access the proceedings as provided for in the Order. A reminder that persons who 

would like to listen to this meeting while in progress may do so by calling (712) 432-

6121, entering access code 291636 and joining the telephone conference.”. 

A motion was made by JT, seconded by CJ to ratify and re-affirm the Town’s 

Declaration of Emergency that was signed by CJ on behalf of the Board of Selectmen 

on March 16, 2020.  All in favor.  

A motion was made by CJ and seconded by JT to adjourn the meeting at 5:35 p.m.  

All in favor. Vote: 2/0. 

 

Next Open Session BOS Meeting is 03/23/20 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Briggette Martins 


